Diaz would like to be considered for appointment by the county. Chairman Slaughter stated he has
worked with both Ms. Prince and Mr. Diaz, adding they both do an outstanding job.

Valdosta-Lowndes County Construction Board of Adjustments and Appeals

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the appointment. Mr. Pritchard stated Mr. Tripp Howell's
seat on the board will expire June 30, adding Mr. Howell would like to continue to serve. Mr. Pritchard
further stated it is the county's turn to appoint a member to serve in the general contractor position
on the board, adding both Mr. Keith Scarborough and Mr. Thomas Ley are interested in serving. Both
gentlemen addressed the Commission regarding their interest in serving.

FOR CONSIDERATION

Acceptance of FY20 Coronavirus Emergency Supplemental Funding

EMA Director, Ashley Tye, presented the item. Mr. Tye stated Lowndes County is eligible to receive
$58,008.00, in Federal Funding with no required match. Commissioner Wisenbaker questioned the
criteria for the county's eligibility. Mr. Tye stated that the formula for receiving funds is population
based.

Adoption of Fiscal Year 2021 Budget

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, stated the Commission held the required public hearing on June
16, adding the budget remains ready for the Commission's consideration. Ms. Black added that any
recommended changes will need to be included as a part of the motion during the regular meeting.

Hotel/Motel Tax FY 2021 County Budget

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the item. Ms. Black stated the Commission is required
to approve a budget for the use of hotel-motel tax proceeds each year, adding the Tourism Authority's
budget is also required to be included in the county's budget plan.

Bevel Creek Manhole Emergency Repair

Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented a "not to exceed" cost estimate in the amount of
$82,000.00, from RPI Underground for the repair of collapsed manhole at the Bevel Creek lift station.
Mr. Stalvey stated there were no spills related to the incident, adding the collapse is attributed to
recent heavy rains.

BIDS

The Modernization/Upgrade of the Elevator in the Governmental Building

Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented a quote in the amount of $57,300.00, from Albany
Elevator Service, to repair the elevator in the Governmental Building. Ms. Black stated that while the
project was bid, the county only received one quote.

Val Tech Road Grading, Drainage, Base and Paving

County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, presented the item with The Scruggs Company submitting the low
bid in the amount of $148,345.58. Mr. Fletcher stated the county solicited bids in relationship to the
expansion of the Allied Health Building at Wiregrass Technical College.



